



## SCA Board Meeting

Jan 18th, 2022

**Meeting Start: 6:30**

**Board Members Present** Courtney Poswinski, Stephanie Eddy, Amy Lazoff, Brian Risley, Rebecca Merritt, Megan Chandler, Amber Lenwell, Brian Loney, Veronica Sierra, Sherri VanZuidam,

**Board Members Absent:** Brandon Leffers, Chris Knoblauch, Catherine Collins

**Other Members Present** Lauren Dodd, Lynn

### Old Business

- Approval of the Nov 16, 2021 Meeting Minutes

### New Business

- Reports
  - Coach's Report – C. Knoblauch- Unable to attend due to coaching girls HHS practice tonight
    - Things have been going well transitioning back to the 2 pools
    - We will be starting some swim school in 6-8 week sessions and will also try to do a 2 week swim camp
  - President's Report-C. Poswinski-
    - Swim-a-Thon- Committee of Amy Lazoff, Lauren Dodd, Michelle Hollandsworth, Amber Lenwell, Megan Chandler and Veronica Sierra did a great job. Everything went well and 27K is pledged and most have gotten money in so when we subtract the 5% for USA swimming and the cost of rentals we should net 21-25K. We exceeded our goal of 15K, which was the goal pre cost/deductions. Would like to see it go into a one time/year event in the fall.
    - Have had a smooth year and haven't heard complaints but if anyone has issues, please don't hesitate to let us know
  - Treasurer's Report –
    - B. Risley- Small Christmas Bonus to each coach and coach expenses are being managed well; Pool rental is much better and staying on budget.
    - Haven't seen the current swimmer count
  - Secretary's Report – R. Merritt
    - Next meeting Tuesday Feb 15th@ 6:30- HHS Seminar Room (950).
  - Other Topics/Reports
- Sherri VanZuidam- Divisionals
  - Huge meet
    - 421 swimmers in 2019 when it was smaller divisional but 2020 was combined back to more teams but had about the same amount of swimmers
      - We are going to need a lot of volunteers

- Prelims/Finals- we can charge admissions and streaming charge OR just do a flat \$22/swimmer Covid surcharge which is \$16/swimmer back to the team
- Podiums will be coming back- are the ones we have borrowed from HHS? TRAC may have a set
- May need to be 2 pools
- Marshals need to be trained and that will be rolled out and teaching them things like sweeping same sex locker rooms 2 at a time
  - Board Members would be good to help due to athlete protection training or they will need to do the marshal training
  - Can recruit or also have dual jobs for some volunteer positions
- Divisional meet logo for SCA t-shirts
- Need to see if Indiana swimming provides the Divisional shirt logo/vendor
- Get a divisional tab on website with info including link to Indiana swimming and local information, remind link, etc

### **Round Table Discussion**

- What do we want to do in future years with the January meet? It is a difficult thing to have in the middle of high school season and we have trouble with getting volunteers and it isn't attended by many teams.
  - Spectators are allowed at Summit and there is no entry charge for 2022 Polar Bear Plunge
  - We are not providing concessions
- Need to get things out of the storage at HPB
- Brian L has ideas on streaming technology and will email ideas to Stephanie, Sherri and Courtney

Meeting Adjourned 7:25